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Six months have passed 
since our last newsletter 

and we thought it was about 
time to update you all again 

on how the hall is progressing.
Although our building work of renovating 

the kitchen, adding in a disabled toilet and ramp has been 
delayed, the trustees have been working hard behind the 

scenes to keep everything progressing and moving forward to 
be able to open the hall as soon as possible. We are hoping and 

praying that at the beginning of 2023, we can start planning our 
first events!

During April this year, the committee got all the stainless-steel 
counters and kitchen equipment ordered so would be ready to get going 

once the renovation work is completed. New paint was also purchased for 
the hall as well as black-out blinds. All this work is making the hall 
ready for a wide range of events hopefully including some movie 
nights in the near future. 

The black-out blinds have been fitted in the classroom now 
and painting has been completed in the hallway and started 
in the office.  This has made a massive difference compared 
to the original yellow paint which has been there for some 
years.

Pics Right: Painting / before, during 
and after

Pic Below: New oven awaiting 
installation

You can find us on Facebook and on our website at:

		   www.pennyghael.org
Copies of our recent minutes, annual accounts and policy documents are 
all available on the website. 

For any further information you can email us at pennyghaelhall@pennyghael.org
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Pic Top Right:  Queen’s Jubilee bunting
Pic Left Above:  The repaitrd noticeboard being fitted
Pic Centre: Starlink Internet is now part of the all 
facilities
Pic Right: Out for an evening stroll

The hall was also decorated in colourful bunting for the Queen’s 
Platinum Jubilee in May which I have no doubt was noticed by 
most people! 

With thanks to Reg Morgan, the hall’s noticeboard has been 
fixed and put back up. Reg is also very kindly fitting our new 
sign to wood for us so keep an eye out for that going up at 
the hall.

Starlink Internet has also been ordered and is now in place in 
the hall ready for the community to use once the hall is up and 
running.

We are all super eager and excited to get the hall renovations 
complete and open for holding events. 

As always, we welcome anyone who is interested in coming along to join us 
in creating a welcoming, thriving and joyful hub for all. 

		  Charlotte Lines
		  (Development Officer)

Best wishes from 
the Pennyghael Hall 

Trustees
Tom, Mark, 
Jo, Emma 
and Sian

10/09/2022


